
Jefferson County 4-H Council - Meeting minutes (April 7, 2020) 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 

 

Attendance: 

 

Present: Liz Amoroso, Rhonda Amoroso, Mary Amoroso, Meilani, Cidy and Natalie Lowman, 

Tasha, Nicholas, and Miranda Leatherman, Diana, Josey 

 

Absent: Eli, Fin, Jake, etc. 

 

Introductions: Name and how is quarantine going 

Pledges: Didn’t do pledges 

Secretary’s Report: Meilani moved to approve and Mary seconded 

Treasurer’s Report:  

 Beginning Balance: $6440.94 

 Ending Balance: $3200.94 

District 3 Senate Report: Talked about the retreat and discussed what we would do about 

elections for May; Rhonda was nominated to run for president 

General Orders: N/A 

 

Reports and Discussion Items: 

 

1. Tree Sales Update:  

a. There will be an update eventually, but as of right now, the trees are still 

scheduled to come in, but that has been pushed back. The fairgrounds are not 

available before the 15th of May, so we are just waiting for things to align. The 

barn in reserved from May 18-29 (ish), but we would still have to deal with social 

distancing 

2. Barn Dance Update: Barn Dance is obviously not happening on May 2nd, but we are 

potentially looking to have it in September, possibly on the 19th. If we use the barn that 

is up the hill from the fairgrounds, it will be at no cost to us, but we would have to rent 

porta potties. As of right now, we are not looking at anything set in stone, but the band is 

super flexible and would still like to do it if we can make it work. A couple kids from 

Golden Spurs volunteered to help out, but they would need some help from us. We took 

a poll, and the vast majority of kids want to have a dance, instead of just holding an 

auction 

3. Fundraising: Raffle Tickets, 5K Race:  

a. Truck Raffle Tickets are on hold, and they have the requests for when people 

want the truck. So when we figure out what day we will have the Barn Dance on, 

we should send in our request right away. The raffle sales have been extended 

at least into October 

b. Tasha, Katie Rapp and Brianna Bamford need to have a meeting to talk about 

the 5K. Everything is on hold for the moment, but there was a company that 



wanted to sponsor us before all of this, but there is no guarantee that they will 

want to after. The Fairgrounds have given permission, but we need to stay on 

their property, so we should figure out the route and send it to them. And 

everyone participating will have to sign a form in order to do so 

4. Foundation Meeting: Support Request: The question right now is do we need to 

request funding from the Foundation, and the answer was that we should wait and see 

how things are progressing and moving forward by next meeting 

5. Budget and Bylaws: The committee needs to get together and discuss changes and 

alterations  

a. The committee is Rhonda, Mary, Hailey, Meilani, Nicholas and Miranda 

6. Funding Guidelines: As of right now there has been no feedback on the funding 

guidelines 

 

Budget Items: 

 

1. No funding requests 

 

- Fair Update: There is a fairly good chance that we won’t be able to have an in person 

fair, so a halt has been put on any big event planning. If we have to do something 

virtually, then we will figure out how to judging and everything else 

 

SNAPS - Natalie moved to skip SNAPS and Hailey seconded 

Adjournment - Adjourned at 6:56  


